
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

October 19, 2016 
 
Mr. Richard W. Boyle 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
SUBJECT:  APPLICATION FOR F-257 (SERIAL NO. 2) TRANSPORTION PACKAGE– 

SCHEDULED FOR REVIEW 
 
Dear Mr. Boyle: 
 
This is in response to your letter dated September 8, 2016, requesting our assistance in 
evaluating Model No. F-257 (Serial No. 2) transportation package, authorized by Canadian 
Certificate of Approval No. CDN/2048/B(U)F, Revision 9.  You requested evaluation of changes 
made to reflect the addition of contents limited to the University of Alberta SLOWPOKE reactor 
core.   
 
We have established a schedule for the review.  The schedule allows for staff to issue a 
Request for Additional Information (RAI) in November 2016 and a CoC/SER in March 2017, 
based on the applicant responding to RAIs in January 2017.  If no RAI is needed, and based on 
the staff’s evaluation, the approval may be issued at approximately that time.  In general, no 
additional changes to the application should be submitted except for changes resulting from 
your response to an RAI. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 301-415-5253. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
       /RA/ 

 
Huda Akhavannik 
Spent Fuel Licensing Branch 
Division of Spent Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
   and Safeguards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Docket No. 71-3054 
TAC No. L25153  



 
Mr. Richard W. Boyle 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
SUBJECT:  APPLICATION FOR F-257 (SERIAL NO. 2) TRANSPORTION PACKAGE– 

SCHEDULED FOR REVIEW 
 
Dear Mr. Boyle: 
 
This is in response to your letter dated September 8, 2016, requesting our assistance in evaluating Model 
No. F-257 (Serial No. 2) transportation package, authorized by Canadian Certificate of Approval No. 
CDN/2048/B(U)F, Revision 9.  You requested evaluation of changes made to reflect the addition of 
contents limited to the University of Alberta SLOWPOKE reactor core.   
 
We have established a schedule for the review.  The schedule allows for staff to issue a Request for 
Additional Information (RAI) in November 2016 and a CoC/SER in March 2017, based on the applicant 
responding to RAIs in January 2017.  If no RAI is needed, and based on the staff’s evaluation, the 
approval may be issued at approximately that time.  In general, no additional changes to the application 
should be submitted except for changes resulting from your response to an RAI. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 301-415-5253. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
       /RA/ 

 
Huda Akhavannik 
Spent Fuel Licensing Branch 
Division of Spent Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
   and Safeguards 

 
 
Docket No. 71-3054 
TAC No. L25153  

  
ADAMS ML16293A283    

G:\SFST\Akhavannik\F-257\F-257 Revalidation 2016\Acceptance Review Completed – 
Accepted.docx 

OFC: SFM  SFM  SFM  SFM  SFM  SFM  

NAME: HAkhavannik SFigueroa  JMcKirgan    

DATE: 10/12/16 
10/13/16 
(email) 10/19/16    

OFFICIAL RECORD COPY 


